Three Selectmen and secretary present.

Howard Towne, representive to the Town Hall Committee, joined with the Selectmen as they opened bids to paint the town hall (7:40). The three bids were as follows:

| Southworth Paint Co. | \$ | 9,120 |
|-----------------------|-----------|-------|
| Jim Glidden, Jr. | | 6,400 |
| Limerick Steeplejacks | | 5m800 |
| | (2 aasta) | 200 |

The summation was that two bids did not meet specifications and one bid was over-priced. Sel. Caldwell moved to reject all bids, seconded by Sel. Mansfield. The Selectmen agreed they will be willing negotiate with the bidders. Mr. Towne reminded the Selectmen that this would be the time to erect the weather vane on the town hall.

Police chief Ballou came in and the Selectmen informed him there has been a written complaint from Shirley Sullivan that the garage he owns which borders on the Sullivan line which collapsed from a tree falling on it, is a danger to children and askes that this debris be removed.

The Selectmen next talked with Chief Ballou regarding Jack & Jill parties which are being held lately at the Town Hall. These parties have become a big problem therefore the rule will be that, whenever anyone calls to reserve the hall for such a party, they will be asked to speak to the Selectmen on a Thursday night for permission. If permission is granted, they will then check with Chief Ballou.

John Bunting came in to discuss Maurice Whipple's sub-division. The question: is Mr. Whipple's original building application transferable to a new owner. Also, a dry-hydrant is required by the Fire Code on the new owner's property. It was agreed by the Planning Board that the deed whould have language stating who would be responsible for the hydrant.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15